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President’s Message 
March 2025 

 

In last month’s edition of the Hernando 10-13 Newsletter there 
was an article relating to the NYC Organization of Public Service 
Retirees request for retirees to participate in applying pressure on 
City Council members in support of Council Intro bill 1096, the 
retiree health care bill.  The New York State Court of Appeals, the 
highest court in New York State, is currently deliberating whether the 
city can eliminate all current health coverage options for retirees and 
implement a Medicare Advantage plan. We should not be placing all 
our eggs in one basket; by relying on the court to protect our hard-
earned medical benefits, we need to continue the pressure on the 
City Council to implement Intro Bill 1096 to ensure or medical 
benefits. Do all you can to get this bill passed. 

We are now starting the third month of the year and there 
are still several members who have overlooked paying their club 
dues. At your earliest convenience please send your 2025 dues 
or pay them at the upcoming meeting. It will help to offset some 
of the costs associated with holding our monthly meetings and 
other related activities. 

I would like to thank Bill Koenig for the generous donation of 
$100.00 to the RMP Fund.  

I look forward to seeing you at the next Hernando 10-13 Club 
meeting is scheduled for March 12th. 

 
 

Arthur Babcock,  
 President 
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RMP FUND 

 

 

 

 

    

     

 

Joseph Maya    200.00  
Serano  Family           100.00 
John  Connor                  100.00 
F. Greifenberger             “ 
Joan  Kelly                         “    
John  Cella                          “ 
Joe  Montali                       “ 
Mike  Cipho                                    “ 
Rocco  Acocolla                             “ 
William  Powell                             “     
Barbarite  Family                          “ 
Keith  Sellons                                 “  
Don  Anderson                              “ 
Felix  Zelinski                               “ 
William Grodner            “ 
Erin Daly       “ 
   

 

 

 

John O`Halloran                  $400.00 
Ed Flood                330.00 
Tom  Zaccone              325.00      
Ed Wright                  310.00 
Mike Ferruza             300.00 
Rene  Reigert                          300.00  
Ed Dunbar                  280.00 
John Phille  230.00 
Tony  DeMarzo           225.00 
Willard  Cleaver          205.00 
Larocca  Family          200.00 
Vinny  Pecorella             “  
Frank Mulledy              “  
John  Sivon                  “  
Juan Caban                 “  
Robert Brown               “ 

 
 

Booster Club 
We would like to see your name here in the next edition of the Newsletter. Your name will appear in 
the Newsletter indicating your contribution for one year from this edition.  A member who 
contributes $100.00 or more during any Year becomes a Life Member of the Booster Club. 
*********************************************************************************** 

 Annual Dues $40.00        Member  75 +  Donation 

*********************************************************************************** 

 

Tom  Zaccone                     $700.00  

Ed Dunbar                 550.00 

Artie  Babcock             300.00 

William  Palmer          280.00 

Fran Greifenberger    200.00 

Wilberto Rodriguez 150.00 

Joe  Montali                $100.00 

Jaun   Caban                 100.00 

Joseph Maya         100.00 

James  Boyle               100.00 

Bill Koenig         100.00 

Felix  Zelinski              100.00 

Berine  Codaro           100.00 

 

Robert  Brown               $100.00 

Eugene  Pacinella            100.00 

Carlos Cortez     100.00 

Ray Diaz      50.00 

Jim Driscoll       50.00 

Richard Johns                        20.00 

Rich Baumgartner    RMP REPAIR 

 



 
 

 

Important Reminders 
(March 2025) 

 

Day at the Races 
 
 
 

 
SAVE THE DATE 
Looks like good times are back. We are 
again hooking up with the Suncoast 10-13 
for the annual “Day at the Races”.  The date 
is set for March 29,2025. Gates open at 
10:45am. The cost is $40.00 per person. 
Fee includes Entry, Racing Program, 
Fabulous Buffet Lunch … Friends & Family 
are Welcome. The Party Suite where we 
used to go is forever closed. We are going to 
the CLUBHOUSE. It is not a private room. 
They give us an area with indoor reserved 
seating. See Ed Dunbar for reservations. 

 
 

 

 

Police Memorial Service 
 
The month of May is National Law Enforcement Officers Month. Memorial Services for fallen Law 
Enforcement Officers are conducted throughout the nation during the month of May. A Service will 
take place on Friday, May 16th at 7:00 pm on the grounds of the American Police Hall of Fame in 
Titusville, Florida. The service will include a roll call of those officers lost in 2024, a roll call of 
fallen officers with family in attendance, tributes to those lost in the line of duty, and an outpouring 
of support and love for our Thin Blue Line families.  
Service will conclude around 8:00 pm and the 
facility will remain open until 9:30 pm. Members 
of several Florida 10-13 clubs plan on attending 
the Service along with their Honor Guards and Club 
RMP”s. The national 10-13 is currently negotiating 
for accommodations with several hotels near the 
Hall of Fame grounds Additional information will 
be provided as received. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 
Transit PD Reunion 

 
NYC Transit Police Florida Reunion is scheduled for August 3rd - August 7th at the 
Radisson Resort at Port Canaveral.   
You can now make a reservation at the Radisson Resort. If you wish you may, without 
staying at the Resort, just attend the banquet on Tuesday August 5th. Resort and banquet 
information, cost, sign up, and additional information are located at 
(www.transitpolicereunion.com) and will also be included on the Hernando 10-13 web site. 
(www.hernando10-13.com)  
Hope to see you at Port Canaveral. 
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SAVE THE DATE    

 

 

 

 
The Members of the Hernando 10-13 Honor 
Guard (Ray Diaz, Vinny Davis & Louie 
Hollander) attended the wake of former Transit 
Police Officer William Lawrence at Brewer & 
Sons Funeral Home. Also in attendance were 
several retired members of the New York City 
Transit Police including John Pagan, Joe Sede, 
Sam D`Apice, Fred Mack, & Joe Mastromarino 
Bill Joined the New York City Transit Police 
Department in 1966 and served for 20 years 
when he and his wife Victoria relocated to 
Florida.  
In 2014 Bill was inducted into the Transit Police 
Hall of Fame for Basketball and Baseball. 
A donation of $120.00 was made to the 
Hernando 10-13 Club in memory of Bill 
Lawrence.   

http://www.transitpolicereunion.com)/
http://www.hernando10-13.com/


 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

  
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 



 
 



 
PLEASE REMEMBER THE HERNANDO 10-13 CLUB 

IN YOUR WILL OR TRUST 
 

To observe the correct method of naming the Hernando 10-13 Club in you Will 

or Trust, please ask your attorney to use the following terminology. “I give 

devise, and bequeath (amount, article, stock, etc.) to the Hernando 10-13 Club, 

Inc. and his successors in office a Corporation Sole, for the use of the Hernando 

10-13 Club, Inc., An Organization of Retired New York City Police Officers All 

Ranks. 
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